Balbardie Primary School Parent Council Meeting
16th January 2020

Present: Marion Courtney, Leigh Maybury, Laura Marshall, Fiona Cameron, Joanna Morgan, Kirsteen Sullivan, Dorthe Davidson (Chair), Kay Taylor, Claire Dignall, Alison Currie, Audrey Templeton, Marion McCallum (minutes), Harry Cartmill (Councillor), Dawn Roden, Ros Milligan, Vikki Gallagher, Anne Whitesmith

Staff: Margaret Johns, Kirsten Patience, Katy Leamy

Apologies: Janice Earl-Summers, Jennifer Strang, Claire Swan

Previous Minutes:
Amendment to the Santa’s Grotto charge at the Xmas Fayre - £3.00 and not £2.50. Dorthe to amend.
Minutes accepted.

HT Report:
· Playground work will start within the next 4 weeks. Children chose a design which was not advertised to parents. MJ will share this with parents when dates for the work are confirmed. The work will cost less than expected, so we will also get an outdoor classroom/shelter to replace the one in the front playground.
· Contributions to school funds for dress down payments etc can now be made through Ipayimpact. Parent Council suggested an annual amount of £10, but parents can pay more or less if they wish. The school will inform parents what the money is used for – currently bus costs for school trips. Paying on-line is optional – cash donations for dress down days are still acceptable.
· Webcam is now working for showing assemblies at PEG coffee mornings. Other ideas for its use are in the planning stages such as monthly story time.
· Staffing changes update: Mr Romeo takes nurture groups full-time; Mrs McAdam takes science; Mrs Todd is admin for both nurseries; Mrs White is now the only admin for BPS – MJ asked that parents try to avoid the office during pressure points of the day and instead leave phone messages or use the letterbox at the main door if appropriate.
· Packed lunches will now be eaten in the upper hall. Parents have been informed by group call. This decision was made as some children were not eating their lunch and the weather was not always suitable to eat outside. The children are supervised when they are eating in the upper hall. Children have been accepting of the change. Hopefully tables can be purchased for the upper hall at a later date. 
· VSE visits for the school and nurseries were successful. The outcome validated the self-assessment made by BPS with recognition for knowledge and a vision for the future. The report should be finalised and released with an action plan by Easter.
· An attainment report will be given at the March meeting.
· Diary dates not in the recent newsletter: 30.1.20 additional movie night; 21.1.20 P6&7 parent sex ed meeting (children can be supervised in the school, but out-with the meeting); 23.1.20 P7 Burns Supper – invited guests only.
· Xmas Fayre children’s stalls raised £130 for each year group – they will spend this money on resources for indoor playtimes.

Traffic Congestion:
· Concerns being raised re traffic behind the school on Athol Terrace, particularly at pick-up
· A petition for a one-way system was carried out 3 years ago. Residents were in favour however the Council ruled it out.
· MJ acknowledged that congestion is an issue for most schools and called for parents to continue to be respectful of the fact that everyone is trying to get to work or get on with their business, however the area needs to be safe. Please consider others and park responsibly.
· Other options for parents could be using local carparks, setting up a local walking bus with other parents.
· Junior Road Safety Officers will survey traffic again soon.
· KP will explore how children could be involved in engaging parents with this.

Recycling Update – Ros Milligan
· Ros has applied for BPS to be a collection point for crisp packets through Terracycle. Currently all points are allocated so we will have to wait.
· In the meantime, Ros has offered to take crisp packets to a collection point in Linlithgow until we can be a collection point. Ros to organise this with the school.

Treasurer Report – Kay Taylor
· Xmas Fayre Parent Council stalls raised £864
· Float Xmas Fayre stall raised £610
· Dreadnought Float Fundraiser raised £1278
· Total in PC account £7217 with £5000 going to playground
· Total in Float account £3200

Float Update – Audrey Templeton
· All 5 Wallace & Gromit films plus some Shaun the Sheep will be the theme for this year’s float
· Design competition found 8 school winners so we are now pulling those ideas together
· Float club starting in the school 5th Feb 6-9pm
· Brief group call to go out to parents re this – children need to be accompanied – more detail will be on twitter
· AT to ensure all lets are applied for.

Fundraising:
· Xmas Fayre was a great success and was enjoyed by all – agreed bottle stall and chocolate stall would be good next time.
· Valentine’s disco: Wed 12th Feb P1-3 6pm to 7pm & P4-7 7.15pm to 8.15pm
· Tickets are £2.00 per child with drink and snack included; no money to be brought as there will be nothing to buy
· 7 Volunteers with PVG’s required for each disco – a letter will go out soon.
· Dorthe will organise prizes for games.
· Party in the Park in Sept – a stall has been booked – still to confirm a plan for the stall
· Fundraising app easyfunding.com – some retailers still give their points as well as fundraising points for the school; Marion Courtney will pass another fundraising app idea to KP and this can be shared with parents.

Parent Engagement – Dawn Roden
· Currently collecting uniform again for a stall at March parents evening. Aiming for two collections per year however clothes, including coats, can be handed into the school at any point.
· Discussed how to advertise the market place at parents’ evenings more. School agreed to send out a map of stalls prior to evenings.
· Discussed a possible book swap to reduce the pressure on parents from the book fayre stall. Dawn will explore this at the next PEG meeting 28.2.20.
· BEYC & BPS have donation bins for West Lothian School Clothing bank which parents can apply to through the school.
· Parents are being asked to complete a questionnaire on how they would like to get involved in school life. Link in Group call and on school website. Had a great initial response. Questionnaire to close end of January.
· A `walk & talk` meeting will take place 13 March to discuss topics raised from the questionnaires.
· Discussed LGBT work and the links to teaching children acceptance, tolerance and self-esteem.

AOB:
· None raised


[bookmark: _GoBack]Next Meeting: Thursday 19 March 2020 7pm to 9pm (minutes Claire Swan).
